The people’s struggle will
destroy the Memorandums and
fascism
Speech to the second festival of the Youth Section of SYRIZA:
by Alexis Tsipras, the leader of the radical left party,
SYRIZA.
“Fury in Greece and abroad is what has lit a fire under the
Greek government, which up to now seemed not to understand and
was looking forward to collaborating with the neo-Nazis”,
Alexis Tsipras emphasised during his speech to the SYRIZA
youth section’s second festival.
“You can be quite sure that (Conservative Prime Minister) Mr.
Samaras and his colleagues have not changed their minds. They
were forced to change tack. And we don’t care, in fact we are
glad they did and we celebrate it. It’s a big victory, a
victory for democracy, a victory for the anti-fascist
movement, a victory for European democracy”, the president of
SYRIZA said, at the same time explaining that it would
nevertheless take a lot more other measures to eliminate the
fascist threat.
“There is a Chinese proverb that when your enemy retreats, you
have to chase him down. Fascism will not die on its own, we
have to crush it. Because alongside all young people in
Greece, we know, we think and we proclaim that our future is
not fascism. Our future is neither barbarism nor capitalism.
And today the Memorandums are not our future. Our future is to
OVERTURN them.”
Tsipras went on to denounce what Antonis Samaras had said the
previous day. “Those who made the current regime have got to a
point where they see national elections as an enemy, an

adversary, a scarecrow for justice and liberty in the country.
Mr. Samaras’ justice can put up with government by decree,
with limitations on liberty and basic rights. It can put up
with authoritarianism and repression, with immigrants living
in fields and with tolerating Nazis. But it cannot put up with
elections. According to TV reports, elections are a threat to
regularity and stability. There in two words is justice
according to Mr. Samaras and the people he represents, which
is the greatest, the most brutal, the most barbarous, the most
abominable injustice for the majority of Greeks. Their
stability is social instability, a disaster for the lives of
millions of people, a blind alley for young Greeks.”
In conclusion, the President of SYRIZA emphasised that Greece
cannot any longer put up with being governed by people who
have led it into a catastrophe. “We are many, and we are
become more every day. The people trust us, not because they
have all suddenly turned left, but because we are not like the
other liars, hypocrites and egoists. Because we do not look at
politics as a career but as a way of changing our destiny and
that of the country. Because we dream of a country dominated
by liberty, social justice, democratic stability, a sense of
perspective, and prestige. Because we have a long history. Our
origins lie in the EPON battalions, insurgents, rebels. We are
among the most resolute defenders of democracy. So don’t
expect us to bend. We have a country. We have values and
ideas. We have experience. And we are determined to win”.
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